# SA Rally Panel April Meeting

#### 17 April 2023 / 07:30 PM / MS Teams

## **APOLOGIES**

Andrew Challen

## **ATTENDEES**

Andrew Admiraal, Danny Claridge, Jake Alker, Michael Clements, Kevin Raedel, Brett & Bec Baldwin, Evangeline McAllan, Casey Mohr, Andrew Farnden, Daren Herring, Aaron Bowering, Adam Tillet, Ben Afford, Darran Ambrose.

## **VISITORS**

None

# MINUTES

#### Business Arising from or since Last Meeting:

- Broken Hill Brett / Bec
  - $\circ~$  15 Entered / 14 Started / 4 Withdrawls
  - 270 km Minimal Transports
  - Next Year looking at start of May
- Broken Hill Feedback from SARP
  - Feedback has been very positive about the event from competitors and officials
- Rally of the Heartland
  - $\circ~$  Entries are closed and the event is on track.
- SAPOL would like to have a meeting with SARP / DIPTI & Event organisers about road closure requirements. Andrew A will keep the panel updated.

- Casey has spoken to Tim Possingham about:
  - The Possibility of having the season launch as part of the AMF –
    Discussion Followed. Jake & Andrew Abstaned
  - The Possibility of making Adelaide Rally running a gravel component and or being part of SARC.
  - Casey will discuss the feedback from the discussion with Tim further.
- Darran Ambrose tabled the new panel roles and responsibilities documents, documents will be emailed to members for review and response.
- Panel members submit names for the course checker course and review list at the next meeting.

#### **Reports:**

- Checkers Report Not Present
- Scrutineering
  - No changes in regulations last month.
  - Heartland doing self-scrutineering.
  - Discussion around RallySafe
- Rally Promotions Update
  - $\circ~$  Naming Rights Sponsor for SARC and Clubman close to completed.
  - Getting Quotes for new signage and small display backdrop that will fit in the back of a car.
  - Display backdrop should facilitate the ability to promote the event name and leave a white space where an event can place their sticker on the banner which is easily updated.
  - Filming of the Instructions on event setups are ongoing should be done within the week.
- ARCOM No Report
- Finance
  - Money from TAFFs & MSS/Black Nitro into the Trophy fund.
  - $\circ$  SEAC and SDCC now Paid

#### New / Ongoing Business:

Meeting closed 13/03/2022 08:30pm

Next Meeting Monday 08/5/2022 at 07:30